MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD MONDAY 16TH NOVEMBER 2016 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Eifion Smith, Peter White, Ifan Jones Evans, and Gary Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies Nick McNally and PCSO John Evans.

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Gary Davies and seconded by Cllr Eifion Smith.

Matters Arising,

Speed cameras; PCSO John Evans sent his apologies through e-mail and added that he had reported the speeding cars through the villages of Pontrhydygroes and Ysbyty Ystwyth, and was also making enquiries about the speed cameras for the village.

A suggestion was made to erect our own SLOW children playing signs on the approaches to the village. The clerk was asked to make enquiries and costs for some signs.

War Memorial; Cllr Eifion Smith reported that Nathan and Emma Coates had cleaned around the War Memorial prior to the Remembrance Service and Eifion Smith and Sharon Millar paid to fill the planters. Some maintenance work is required around the War Memorial and it was proposed that tenders for the work go out in early spring this year.
The footpath from Huanfa to the old Post Office known as Jacobs Ladder is in need of cleaning. Tenders have been put out in the past, however Cllrs Christian Pateman and Ifan Joes Evans said that they would do the work.
Miners Bridge; Complaints have been received about the rotting timbers on sections of the Miners Bridge. The clerk informed the councillors that the bridge was not the responsibility of the Community Council.

There was no other business the chairman wished all a Merry Christmas 

The next meeting will be on the 18th January 2016.

